ROANE STATE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Guidelines for Professional Development Travel
FACULTY

1. A professional development travel pool will be created under the control of the Vice President for Student Learning.

2. The travel authorization approval process will remain the same as the current process except that a Request for Professional Development Funds form must be completed and submitted with the Travel Authorization form.

3. All faculty are expected to participate in professional development travel at least once every two years.  Financial support for professional development travel will be limited to a maximum $1,000 per faculty member over a three-year period.

4. Funds will be approved on a first come, first serve basis until exhausted.

5. Requests to use professional development funds to present a paper must be approved prior to submission of the paper.

6. Professional development travel funds must be used for activities that:

a. Directly benefit the College's instructional programs, faculty effectiveness, program development, etc.

b. Are cost effective.

c. Do not unduly burden other faculty/staff members because of the absence of the faculty member.

d. Support accreditation requirements of specialized, licensed programs.

